
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING HOLGATE WARD COMMITTEE 

DATE 3 OCTOBER 2007 

PRESENT COUNCILLOR BOWGETT, CRISP & ALEXANDER 
53 local residents 
Insp Colin Moreton, North Yorkshire Police  
Sgt Hamish Halloway, North Yorkshire Police 
Sue Houghton, York Northwest Project Team CYC 
Ann Ward, York Northwest Project Team, CYC 
Cindy Benton, Neighbourhood Management Officer, CYC
Michelle Watling, Street Environment Officer, CYC 
Simon Haddock, Street Sports 
Sara Goodhead, Waste Strategy Officer CYC 
 

APOLOGIES NONE 

 
1. 7.00-7.30PM: WARD SURGERY  

 
This was an opportunity for residents to talk to their ward councillors, 
report any street environment or any other ward-based issues. 

 
 

2. POLICE  
 

Insp Moreton asked residents in the surgery what their priorities were 
for their area. 
The Police also reported that crime in Holgate has been reduced by 
25% on last years figures, which equates to 180 less crimes/victims. 
 
Residents raised the following questions; 

• Are these figures reflected in all other wards in York? 

• Have you found out who is pinching the milk in the Poppleton 
Road area? 

• Are all Petty crimes being recorded? 

• There are still speeding cars around Leeman Road on Saturday 
nights. 

 
 

3. YORK NORTHWEST  
 

Sue Houghton and Ann Ward from the York Northwest Project Team 
presented aerial views of the land in question for development and 
explained the Area Action Plan and how it works.  
Residents were given the background to the sites and the timescale of 
the consultation.  Formal consultation starts on 5th November. 
Residents had the opportunity to raise questions; 

• Will this include the tarmac site on Ouseacres? 
• Is there any provision for people who actually work on the site? 



• Will the relief railway lines stay? 
 

The Development is hoping to achieve a number of things; 
• Try and create local jobs for local people 
• There is a possibility that the Railway Museum will want to 

develop the museum further. 
• We would like to provide a transport corridor from the ring road 

to the city centre 
• Access to the site is critical and priority. 

 
At the moment a development package is being put together to appoint 
a developer. 
All answers, thoughts and views will be fed in to the process. 

 

 
 
 

4. SCHEMES SUGGESTIONS  
 

Residents were asked if there were any questions relating to the 
scheme ballot list for 08/09.  
The following groups were represented and gave a brief report on the 
work they have done and thanked the ward committee for their support. 

• Age Concern 
• Over 60’s Club 
• Older Citizens Advocacy York 
• Leeman Road Millennium Trust 
• Street Sports York 
• Holgate Luncheon Club 
• York & District Sports Federation 
 

 
 

5. HAVE YOUR SAY  
 
There were no further questions raised by residents 
 
 
 
 
, Chair 
[The meeting started at Time Not Specified and finished at 9.30 pm]. 


